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January 21st, 2011
To:  
Nan Chen, President, Metro Ethernet Forum (MEF)

cc:
Bill Bjorkman, TC Co-Chair

Lionel Florit, TC Co-Chair
Glenn Parsons, Editor
Subject: Response to MEF Liaison Statement announcing second approved draft of MEF 22.1 Mobile Backhaul Implementation Agreement Phase 2

Dear MEF President and TC Chairs:

Thank you for your liaison statement of October 2010 announcing the second approved draft of MEF 22.1 Mobile Backhaul Implementation Agreement Phase 2. 

At the NWG WiMAX Forum in Taipei during the 3d week of January 2011, we reviewed draft MEF 22.1. According to our understanding, the MEF specification addresses an Ethernet backhaul solution that appears to be compatible with the IEEE 802.16 radio interface and WiMAX Forum network model. 

We have collected comments from NWG delegates and are happy to provide them to you for your attention:

Comment 1: 

It seems that Draft MEF 22.1 didn’t capture the WiMAX Forum network model. In order to provide you with a remedy, we have amended the draft to properly capture the network model. 

Comment 2: 

It seems that Draft MEF 22.1 didn’t accurately capture in table 8 the IEEE 802.16 traffic class description. In order to provide you with a remedy, we have amended the draft to properly capture these traffic class descriptions in table 8. 

Comment 3: 

We would like to inform you that typical 802.16-2009 type deployments rely on GPS for common synchronization. Therefore we don’t believe that the Very High (H+) CoS will be required for these 802.16-2009 deployments. 
Comment 4: 

The Draft describes in details applicability to the 3GPP S1 and X2 interfaces but failed to include applicability to the WiMAX R6 and R8 interfaces.

In order to provide you with a remedy, we have amended the draft to expand the description so that it includes these WiMAX interfaces. However, alternative approach could just define in the draft a generic interface between the BS and the Gateway that includes the 3GPP S1 and WiMAX R6 interfaces and similarly generic interface between BSs that include the 3GPP X2 and WiMAX R8 interfaces. With such approach, the draft could use the generic interfaces to describe in a single instance the two technologies. Either approach will be acceptable to us.

Comment 5:

Although perhaps not requested by mobile operators, the WF would like to be provided by MEF a Best Recommended Practice informative section helping 802.16-2009 type deployments determine the backhaul CoS that can best meet the requirements of the end-to-end QoS network services from the MS to the ASN-GW and also from the MS all the way to the Core Serving Network (CSN).

Comment 6:

It seems that DRAFT MEF 22.1 provides in table 5 Best Effort MFD and FD values that exceed a typical requirements of this lower class of service.   

I hope you find these comments and our proposed remedies helpful. Please do not hesitate to contact us again if more clarifications are required.

Best Regards,

NWG Officers:
Phillip Barber, Chair, NWG

Max Riegel, Co-Chair, NWG

Jicheol Lee, Co-Chair, NWG

cc: Roger Marks, Chair, IEEE 802.16 Working Group on Broadband Wireless Access

Peretz Feder, Chair, MEF Liaison Ad Hoc, WiMAX Forum and IEEE 802.16 WG
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